



255 Fischer-Hallman Road, Kitchener, Ontario N2M 4X8 (519) 744-6567 Fax (519) 744-1870 "A community of learners on a journey to be the best we can be!"

May 2015

## Dear Future FHCI Trojan:

As a new member of the Forest Heights community in September 2015, it's our pleasure to officially invite you to our *GRADE 8 ORIENTATION*. We are extremely proud of our school and its traditions of excellence in so many areas. We think that it is important that you get to know us before September, meet some of our current students, see some of our facilities and have an opportunity to ask some questions.

With these goals in mind, we have planned a fun and informative program for you on **TUESDAY MAY 26**. The format for the afternoon of May 26 will be as follows:

11:45 - 12:00	Arrival – FHCI Main Foyer
12:00 - 12:45	Your First FHCI Assembly – Welcoming remarks and a presentation highlighting the many talents of FHCI students.
12:45 - 1:45	<b>Tours</b> – You will tour FHCI in small groups with student leaders, giving you the chance to ask questions
1:45 - 2:00	Closing Ceremonies – All students will return to Main Foyer for closing and a small treat for the trip home!

We look forward to seeing you on May 26 as you take the first exciting steps towards becoming a FHCI Trojan. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call us.

Mr. Bill Lemon Principal

Ms. Paula Bender Vice Principal

